RESCUE ONE

FOUNDATION Jesus said “it is more blessed to give

than to receive."

Dear friends,

Our gratitude goes to our Mighty God who provides all kind of resources for the accomplishment of the Rescue
One Program in Haiti during the last fiscal year of 2008 -2009. We would like to thank all the supporters of the
Rescue One Foundation who provided financial and prayer support for a wholesome environment for the kids.

Every year God put on my way very good people who offer their time, talent and money to the children of
Rescue One Foundation. I really don’t know how to thank Pastor Gedeon Augustin, Ing Ronel Desrosiers,
Pastor Midi and Patrice Joseph four new brothers that God provided for his work. They are helping me with all
their heart, they embrace the case.

We had a good fiscal year, most of the children had success in their school, our food program worked well, our
spiritual and social program to the children and to the parents worked well. Our healthcare program needs to
be improved; we are working on it, and the favorite activity of the children the Summer Camp was enjoyable;
see below for more details.

That was so good to have Carol Woltjer and Nancy Tuit visited us this year, we hope that more of our
supporters will come for mission trip next year.

In sum, my greetings go to all the churches leaders, the cooks, the board members, the family members, at last,

all of you who in one way or another contribute to give the children a better life. The fiscal year is over, God

was faithful. This current year that just started might more difficult as we face the financial crisis worldwide.

We count on your ongoing support and may God continue to bless you. Once again, thanks to all of you.
Kerline T. Jules




Yes, the big day happened! The children were excited to go
camping. Some leaders gave their own cars for driving some
kids, the bags of food, and the children bags to the campus.

May they be blessed!
We also had one bus and one taptap from public

transportation for the logistic from the church to the

campus.

The kids were pleased to be at this beautiful Lilavoix
campus. They liked it so much.
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Each afternoon starts
with small group Bible quiz
and games and the night
with devotion.

/ The summer camp program \

We had various activities during the day: prayer time in the morning, Bible study, songs and
verses, sport, educational games, manual and art activities, movie time, worship time, social
skills, food three time a day, prayer time to close the day etc...

The campus and all the services that it provides were excellent: water, electricity 24/7. It was very
comfortable. We found soccer field, basket ball field, a cafeteria, a nice chapel. The kids took a
shower several times in a day.
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Bible study: Last year we've studied Joseph’s life
but this year our focus was Daniel. For the whole
week, Pastor Gedeon and Pastor Midi were teaching
them about the above biblical characters. Our
objective was to teach them all the characteristics
of Daniel’s life, his integrity, his love for God as a
man of prayer, a man that made the difference, a
man who trusts the Lord. We encouraged the kids
to follow the good life example of Daniel.




Artistic and manual activities: the youngest continue to learn how to draw, the
oldest learned how to broidery, to make a pillows, and how to make a painting. >
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Sexual education with

Dr. Mireille Peck /

Dr. Mireille Peck, the chairman of the social committee of the Community church
had a workshop on sexual education with the teenagers. She also talked to them
about HIV Aid, their responsibility to protect themselves from immorality, how to
please the Lord with their body as the temple of God. The Teens liked this workshop,
they learned a lot and could not stop laughing when Dr. Peck explained to them the
various functions of their body, and she came with image to show them the reality
of their bodies.

It’s amazing to see some of the children that we have recruited very small are now
already becoming teenagers




Pastor Volcy and his family who live in Bradenton
Florida were in Haiti for a mission trip this summer.
They came and helped us. It was an opportunity for
them to serve the Lord in our summer camp. Mrs.
Susette Volcy, a social worker, led them on making “
Salvation Bracelets” An efficient way to preach the
gospel to the kids. The kids were very happy while they
made their own bracelets. Now they are able to
evangelize other kids with their bracelets.

We also had Vilaire Noel, a renowned Christian
singer; he came with his guitar and taught them some
great songs. Oh boy, I can’t find the appropriate words
to express how the kids jumped and enjoyed that
precious moment. The leaders, our visitors and the
kids all together worshiped the Lord.
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We divided the kids in several teams, each team
had a captain, and the teams must be involved in
our bible quiz, games contest, service for the food
etc...

We taught them to serve each other and develop
their leadership skills.




THE FOOD: our food always taste good!

Kerline is eating

mango with the | =t
Kids / :
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The captains are giving instructions, Pastor Gedeon is explaining the games.The games will be sta
minutes, each team is choosing the one who will represent them. Each team claps his own player. Do we have
some gifts for the champions? Yes we do. Lots of candies!!!
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Almost every evening the leaders meet to evaluate the day and make
resolutions for the next day.
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The leaders who served for the success of the summer camp 2009

Mrs. Daniella Jeanty, Nurse from Community church
Mrs Junette S. Pierre, Teacher from the Bolosse church
Mrs. Dieula Gladys Nicolas, teacher from Bolosse church
Mr. Raymond Pierre, Teacher from Bolosse church
Dr. Mireille Peck, Medical Doctor from Community church
Mr. Jean Hubert Midi, Pastor, Rescue One Foundation
Mr. Ronel Desrosiers, Civil Engineer, Rescue One Foundation
Mr. Gedeon Augustin, Pastor, Rescue One Foundation
Mr. Lamour, Civil Engineer, From Community church
. Mss. Anecile Saint Martin, Cook from Bolosse church
1. Mss. Matide Jean, Cook from Bolosse church
12. Mr. and Mrs. Volcy Family pastor from Bradenton Florida
13. Vilaire Noel, Musician invited by Ronel Desrosiers
14. Mr. Stairlin, Teacher from Eben-Ezer church
15. Mr. Felix Pierre, Coordinator of the rescue One program from Eben-Ezer
16. Mrs. Marie Jose Blanc, Insurance Broker from Community church
17. Mss. Renia Toussaint, teacher from Bolosse church
18. Kerline Toussaint Jules from Rescue One Foundation
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Testimonies from the kids after the summer camp:
Ezechiel Gustave, Bolosse church

Dear supporters,

May peace and grace be with you! Let me tell you what made my day during the
summer camp this year.

I have to tell you that this summer camp was the most successful that I have
participated because of the Rescue One program. Everything was perfect. I have
learned a lot on the prophet Daniel and Psalm 15. The campus was excellent, I
would like that we organize the summer camp of 2010 in the same campus. I love
the leaders because they treated us with respect and we also were obedient with
them.

I thank God, our supporters, the leaders who did all they can to make this summer
camp possible. May God because of his love bless you! I love all of you and I pray
for you.

Have a good day!

My name is Abdias Pierre, this is in the name of Jesus Christ that I greet you
today. I would like to share with you how the summer camp was this year.

It was wonderful. We meet some good people who were in charge to teach us
social skills, how to become an honest person and to behave well in society.
Through the Bible study, we learned the lessons of Daniel’s life; we learned verses;
we learned how to make painting, etc...

We met with extraordinary people like Pastor Gedeon who was there to protect us,
teach Bible study and Psalm 15. We learned good thing from this psalm. We also
had pastor Midi who preached us the good news and prayed for us. This is why I
love both of them. I thank you Mrs. Kerline for all that you are doing, Dr. Peck
who taught us the various parts of the human body, their functions, especially the
genital parts. She helped us understand our responsibility to protect our body. She
talked to us about HIV-Aid. These workshops were very interesting especially for
teenagers like me.

I would like to thank the cooks who feed us in the morning, in the middle of the
day and at night.

All the children felt comfortable because they all together met again this year,
lived together like a big family. This camp was the nicest occasion for us to find
everything we needed. We found everything that we would like to have: play
games, take a bath at least twice, and live in a good condition. The space was
awesome, this year the period of time for the summer camp was longer than the
last year and I like that.

Finally, I liked everything from this camp; this is why I pray God for all the people
who support us every day so that in the future we can help the poor people who
suffer in the streets.

Thank you, thank you.



Edgard St Joy, Bolosse church

I greet you in the precious name of Jesus who reigns forever. I would like to share
with you how I enjoyed this summer camp. ['ve learned so many things that could
help me in the future. Songs, Psalmis and some important advises. I've met some
great people who left their own activity for being with us like Pastor Gedeon who
played with us and taught us the Daniel's story. That story changed my life. We
also had Pastor Midi for the Bible study and brother Jean Raymond our coach; Mrs.
Peck who taught us about sexual education, Mrs. Daniella and Fabienne for social
skills, Mrs. Junete and Renia for songs and manual activities. I praise the Lord for
the cooks and for anyone who did their best to make this camp happen. In a few
words, I can say that this camp was extraordinary and unforgettable.

Yvelyne Lumoine, Community Church

I would like to thank all the people who allowed me to participate to the camp this
year. Every year I can’t wait for the day to happen to go to the camp.

[ spent a good week; I liked the campus, the food. The leaders taught us broidery,
Psalm 15, the story of Daniel. Every year we learn new things. Thank you so much.
May God bless you!

Don David Cherfils, Eben-Ezer church

Today, it is a real pleasure to write you in order to share with you how our week
was during the summer camp at Lilavois, Port-au-Prince.

I spent a very good week, the food was well done, the prayer time during the night,
the Bible study, everything was good. I was very impressed to see how all the
children either from Croix des Bouquets, Bolosse or the Community church had
such a good behavior. I also liked the games and the arts.

Finally, I would like to thank our supporters because they choose to help us. Also, I
would like to thanks all the leaders who were there with us.

Katia Duce, Community church
Good day, how are you doing? Today is a big day to let you know how the camp
was good. We have leaned songs, verses, how to make broidery, painting and a

nice pillow. All the activities, the Bible and social skills were good and I can’t wait
for the next year to go to another summer camp. [ am joyful. Bye.

Rose Marie charite, Eben-Ezer church



Dear supporters,

I feel a lot of joy to write you today and the reason of my letter is to tell you about
our summer camp this year. Spiritually, my soul was blessed because of the Bible
study of Pastor Gedeon. Nutritionally, it was perfect because you allowed us to find
balanced food and on time. We learned how to make pillows, broidery, etc...

I would like to thank all of you, the leaders like pastor Gedeon, Mrs Junette, Mrs.
Kerline, Mss. Renia, Mrs Jeanty, especially the cooks. I would like to have other
good moment, a good summer camp like this one.

Sergeline Michel, Community church
Dear leaders,
May the grace and the peace of the Lord be with you in abundance!

My letter is to tell you what I liked and what I did not liked during the summer
camp of the year of 2009. I liked the leaders, the songs, the games, the food, the
friends, the broidery, the painting, the prayers, in last, I like everything, my only
one disappointment was the number of days, [ wanted to spend more days.

Bye, may God bless you all!
Samira Preval, Community church

Today is a big day for me because I find the occasion to share with you my summer
camp this year.

I liked the games that pastor Gedeon taught us, the songs, the story of Daniel,
many things that I did not know before. However the children were lazy this is
what I did not like. I would like to have more songs, more dances, more Bible
studies for the next summer camp and the children must be more devoted to
work.

I would like to thank all of you who pay my school and allow me to participate in
that summer camp. Thank you!



